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Summary Form for Electronic Document Submittal Form F

Lead agencies may include 15 hardcopies of this document when submitting electronic copies of Environmental Impact
Reports, Negative Declarations, Mitigated Negative Declarations, or Notices of Preparation to the State Clearinghouse
(SCH). The SCH also accepts other summaries, such as EIR Executive Summaries prepared pursuant to CEQA Guidelines
Section 15123. Please include one copy of the Notice of Completion Form (NOC) with your submission and attach the
summary to each electronic copy of the document.

SCH #:

Project Title: 1236 Carroll Avenue

Lead Agency: San Francisco Planning Department

Contact Name: 2¢anie Poling

I jeanie.poling@sfgov.org 628-652-7559

Emai Phone Number:

City and County of San Francisco
City County

Project Location:

Project Description (Proposed actions, location, and/or consequences).

The 7.28-acre project site is bounded by Carroll Avenue, Hawes Street, Armstrong Avenue, and Griffith Street in the
Bayview Hunters Point neighborhood (Assessor’s Block 4852, Lots 001-022 and Assessor’s Block 4877, Lots 001-004).
The San Francisco Department of Public Works acting on behalf of the San Francisco Fire Department proposes to
acquire the property and construct a new fire-training facility that would consolidate and replace existing fire department
training facilities. Bancroft Avenue would be vacated, and the parcels would be merged. Following acquisition of the
property, the project sponsor would develop detailed plans for the project site and would seek project approvals,
including a zoning text and map amendment to apply a Special Use District on the project site. Facilities would include a
three-story, 50-foot-tall, approximately 70,000-square-foot administration building; a one-story, 50-foot-tall, approximately
27,000-square-foot apparatus building; and a one-story, 40-foot-tall, approximately 19,200-square-foot maintenance
building. Fire training activities on site would involve classroom instruction and training exercises.

Identify the project’s significant or potentially significant effects and briefly describe any proposed mitigation measures that
would reduce or avoid that effect.

The project would result in potentially significant impacts involving archeological and tribal cultural resources;
construction noise and vibration; air quality emissions; and biological resources. These impacts would be reduced to less
than significant with implementation of the following mitigation measures: archeological testing, tribal cultural
programming, construction noise control and vibration monitoring, exhaust capture control for live-fire training
operations, and nesting bird protection and wildlife exclusion during construction.
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continued

If applicable, describe any of the project's areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

None

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.

Bay Area Air Quality Management District — approval of any necessary air quality permit for installing, operating, and
testing (e.g., Authority to Construct/Permit to Operate) of individual air pollutant sources

California State Lands Commission — approval of value of Port of San Francisco property for jurisdictional transfer

California State Legislature and Governor — approval of Port of San Francisco property for jurisdictional transfer
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